MINUTES CABINET

Thursday 8 December 2016

Councillor Michael Payne

Councillor Michael Payne Councillor Peter Barnes Councillor David Ellis Councillor Jenny Hollingsworth Councillor Henry Wheeler

Observers: Councillor Chris Barnfather

Absent: Councillor John Clarke and Councillor Kathryn Fox

Officers in Attendance: L Parnell, H Barrington, M Hill, J Robinson,

D Wakelin, L Juby and K Walters

46 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Fox and Clarke.

47 TO APPROVE, AS A CORRECT RECORD, THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 3 NOVEMBER 2016.

RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the above meeting, having been circulated, be approved as a correct record.

48 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS.

None

49 LEY STREET PLAY AREA AND TRIM TRAIL

The Service Manager, Community Relations, introduced a report, which had been circulated prior to the meeting, seeking approval to provide a Trim Trail and Play facility at Ley Street, Netherfield.

RESOLVED:

 To spend funding acquired through applications to Nottinghamshire County Council's Supporting Communities Programme and WREN on the provision of a Trim Trail and Play facility at Ley Street, Netherfield; and • To establish, by virement, the capital programme expenditure and financing budgets for the Ley Street Play Area and Trim Trail.

50 FORWARD PLAN

Consideration was given to a report of the Service Manager, Elections and Members' Services, which had been circulated prior to the meeting, detailing the Executive's draft Forward Plan for the next four month period.

RESOLVED:

To note the report.

51 PROGRESS REPORTS FROM PORTFOLIO HOLDERS.

Councillor Peter Barnes (Environment)

- The Christmas lighting on Front Street is in place and the light switch on was well attended, with local businesses appearing busy.
- Work on the visitor centre at Gedling Country Park was slightly delayed, but workers were back on site.
- New depot welfare building was now in place and providing better facilities.
- Recently attended the APSE awards in Blackpool as the street cleansing team had been shortlisted for an award. While the team had placed within the top 10, the Portfolio Holder had had a number of discussions with other authorities about their practices and had discussed the potential for learning from the team who had won the award for the last 6 years.

Councillor Henry Wheeler (Housing, Health and Well-being)

- The Severe Weather Protocol was now in place for this winter.
- The Housing Needs Team are working with other districts to try and access trailblazer funding to work with young homeless people in schools.
- The Portfolio Holder had presented to the Overview Scrutiny Committee and had received lots of questions regarding the Portfolio.
- Work had begun on the all-weather pitch at Redhill Leisure Centre and work on the health suite at Carlton Forum Leisure Centre would begin in January.
- Free fitness memberships were being made available in December ready for the New Year.
- Attendance at the Bonington Theatre was increasing and the film schedule includes a number of classics over Christmas.

- Nottingham City Sustainability and Transformation Plan has been published and will be consulted on until the 16th of February, with events being held in each CCG area.
- The CCG recently held a Big Health Debate and are considering no longer providing Ibuprofen on prescription.

Councillor Gary Gregory (Policy Advisor) on behalf of Councillor Kathryn Fox (Community Development)

- Recently attended the 6 monthly meeting with Gedling Play Forum and discussed the need for some groups to be selffunding.
- The Christmas Light switch on event in Arnold had been well attended and stall holders had responded positively.
- Work is being undertaken with local community groups to find ways to cope with shortages of funding.

Councillor David Ellis (Public Protection)

- A taxi driver was recently prosecuted and fined after refusing to transport a visually impaired lady and her guide dog. The Portfolio Holder credited officers, Paul Gibbs and Hannah Cash for their diligence in prosecuting the offender.
- Recently met with Nottingham City Council to discuss working together, aligning policies and standards to allow joint enforcement across the Borough and City areas.
- The Public Protection team had been busy in local pubs reminding staff of their responsibilities in preparation for the festive season.
- Neighbourhood Wardens were busy in town centres helping shoppers to be aware of the risks of leaving their shopping unattended.

Councillor Jenny Hollingsworth (Growth and Regeneration)

- An employability speed dating event would be taking place at Colonel Frank Seely School next week.
- A date had been set for the Local Plan Examination in February.
 The examination would take place over two weeks in February, with a potential additional week in March.
- Had recently attended an East Midlands Trains stakeholder's conference regarding future train provision.
- A briefing regarding the development of Top Wighay would take place next week following receipt of a transport plan for the site.

Councillor Michael Payne (Resources and Reputation)

- The Communications Team had been shortlisted for "Best Small Team" at Gov 2.0. The team do an outstanding job for such a small team.
- As part of the Council's digitalisation strategy an app for booking leisure classes had been launched, a number of waste services including garden waste and pull outs could now be requested online and all services could now be paid for online.
- The judgement had now been issued on the Judicial Review of the Wind Turbine in Woodborough. The Portfolio Holder felt that this outcome was a clear indication of the diligent way that the Planning Team worked and asked that the Director of Organisational Development and Democratic Services pass on thanks to Mike Avery and Lyn Sugden who supported Counsel in court and asked that the judgment be made available to all Members.

52 MEMBER'S QUESTIONS TO PORTFOLIO HOLDERS.

None.

53 ANY OTHER ITEMS THE CHAIR CONSIDERS URGENT.

None.

54 PROPOSED PURCHASE OF ARNOLD MARKET

The Estates Surveyor introduced a report, which had been circulated prior to the meeting, seeking approval to enter into negotiations to purchase Arnold Market. The Chair reminded Members that they had received an exempt document in relation to this item, which could be discussed in closed session if Members wished.

RESOLVED to:

Authorise officers to enter into negotiations to acquire the Arnold Market site for no more than the maximum price set out in Exempt Appendix 2 and report back to a future Cabinet meeting on the success or otherwise of the negotiations

The meeting finished at 1.15 pm

Signed by Chair: Date: